
 

 
 

 

PYBC E-News 18th August 2021 
 

As NZ is at Covid Alert Level 4 the 

club is closed until further notice. 

Auckland Council has contacted us as 

our landlord to remind us that we are 

to be closed until further notice. 

 

 

Weekly News 
The weekly lucky membership draw last week was Pool A # 147 and Pool B # 749 and 
we had a lucky winner for Pool B who took away the $1200 prize pool!  Pool A 
remains at $1500 and Pool B moves to $100 for the next draw when the club 
reopens. 
 
Last weekend was busy at the club once again with the Pool Challenge on Friday, 
Saturday night Bledisloe Cup match viewing on the big screen and River racing on 
Sunday. 

 
 
 
 
 



 Yard 
Emergency boat movements are available whilst the current Alert Level 4 is in place. 

You can still send in your haul out applications to get your name on the list for haul out 

once the alert level lifts. 

If you need any information re the yard under the current Alert Level please contact yard 

manager Steve Hill Ph:021 0484154 

 

New Member Applications 

The following people had their membership approved at Monday night’s committee meeting: 

Yolanda Dimech & Max Zieglmayr Calypso (Y)  Family membership 

Andrew Kowanjko   Jambelot (Y)  Single Membership 

David Glover & Lina Pisco  Southern Comfort (Y) Family Membership 

This week’s health and safety briefing will be postponed until further notice. 

 

Dinghy Locker 

Could the person who has their dinghy locked in locker Number 197 (first row on left 6th 

along) please contact the office. 

Please remember to consider your neighbour in the dinghy locker.  Secure your dinghy to 

the metal uprights and keep in your half of the locker. Do not store anything else in the 

dinghy locker. 

 

Missing Dinghy 

If anyone knows the whereabouts of a wooden sailing dinghy that was stored in dinghy 

locker 197, could they please contact the office.  

 

Membership Subscriptions 

Annual membership fees are now due and invoices have been sent out.  Thank you to 

those members who have already paid their subscription.   

 



 Yachting NZ – Voice of the Participant Survey 

This survey closes today and Yachting NZ has asked for our club to respond!  They have 

only had 22 responses from PYBC members to date.  They would appreciate it if we could 

get some more participants, please see the link below.  So please participate whilst you 

are at home on lockdown. 

https://pacific.surveys.nielseniq.com/survey/selfserve/53b/210705?list=212 

 

Sailing 

Winter Race Account - River Race 8 - Sponsor 

Well, the forecast was pretty much spot on. Initially we saw 15knots, but on race start 

time we had more like 10knots plus. Low enough to change from #2 to #1. Berserker 2 

still opted to reef their main, and still looked fairly tender in gusts. In these conditions, 7 

boats congregated on the starting line, Sir Duke, Berserker 2 (both on scratch), Strong 

Persuader, French Tart, Chromium (both on 13), Rajah and Babe (19 minutes behind Sir 

Duke). The handicap was almost spot on for us, we almost caught up to Sir Duke, who 

had a great spinnaker start, leaving Berserker 2 behind. Again, the outgoing tide had a 

huge factor during tacks, pushing boats back to where they came from. 

Strong Persuader seemed to have a good start - welcome back Allen - you should still 

take things easy though. On our start, Tart had the leeward side and was a little quicker 

getting the kite up. On the long run, Chromium struggled in the first leg with the kite, 

much to Den's dismay. This we made good on the bottom mark rounding, where Tart 

went towards Bucks, having to fight the outgoing tide on the final rounding. This gave us 

a good few boat lengths on Tart, however, when we touched the bottom during a tack, 

we briefly relinquished this. During the following tacking duel, we heard some 

interesting "water" calls, with Chromium being the leeward boat. Nice try Gordie       

We stuck our nose in front of Tart, never to be caught (in this race).  

In the second leg, the wind dropped a wee bit, giving everyone a little reprieve. 

Berserker 2 must have had some gear failure again, only sailing 1 leg. The last starters, 

Rajah and Babe (with only 4 crew instead of 10 the race before), the last starters, did 

not end up placing this time around. Chromium could hold onto 2nd, closing in on Sir 

Duke on the finish line. Sir Duke must have been very pleased with this win. This made 

the final standings Sir Duke, Chromium and Tart for the bottles of sugar juice. See you 

all next time around. 

 

Holger off Chromium (for now) 

https://pacific.surveys.nielseniq.com/survey/selfserve/53b/210705?list=212


  

 

River Race 9 – 29th August 2021 1.30pm –  

 

 

Race Sponsorship/Yearbook Advertising 

Do you know of any business that may be interested in sponsoring a race or 

advertising in the annual PYBC year book?  For details please contact the office. 

 

Lift Project 

This project is progressing, the office has been moved back in anticipation of works 

beginning (Thankyou Craig Wilson!)   We are now asking for volunteers to help in 

some areas when we are able to get back into it.  Are you able to help in any of these 

aspects: Labouring, moving rubbish, painting, concrete mixing, building, removal of 

the dumbwaiter etc.  Please let the office know if you will be able to assist. 

 

BOAT FOR SALE 

Are you interested in a project? 

Yacht Ebony for sale  - Steel construction 

Loa: 32'; beam: 10'; draft: 5'6"; currently located on mooring: TA 129 

Price $1  

Expressions of interest through PYBC office.   

Email: Info@pybc.org.nz  Phone: 09 570 2318 

 

DINGHY FOR SALE – FIBREGLASS $750 7 foot 5 inches Ph: 021 270 4504  

 

     

 

 

mailto:Info@pybc.org.nz

